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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
DATE:
August 2, 2017  
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman

Donald Ocker



Thomas Orisich




TJ Frazier



Tammy Rollins


OTHERS

PRESENT:
James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director


Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator


Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist III



Rena Butler, MSS


ABSENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director
John Jensen
CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m. A motion (I) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by Tammy Rollins to move the Complaint Committee report until the end of the meeting.
MINUTES


A motion (II) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by Tammy Rollins and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the July 5, 2017 meeting with changes.  
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board reviewed an email from Aaron Teets, questioning if corner pins can be replaced with concrete monuments. The Board concluded that there are no regulations to address the matter and that this is a liability issue and not a licensing issue, and therefore is not within the Board’s jurisdiction. Milena Trust will respond.
NEW BUSINESS


Melina Trust asked the Board to take final action to adopt the Education Matrix. James Baseman reported that no public comments have been received on this update. Motion (III) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Tom Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the matrix as written.
OLD business 

The Board discussed a response to Arnold Jablon’s letter regarding right-of-way plats being signed by engineers. The Board reviewed the “Checklist for Deed Packages” and “Certification” documents from the Baltimore County website and found references to an engineer’s or surveyor’s signature. The Board agreed that if the language of the documents remained the same, the forms should require both an engineer and a land surveyor’s signature. Milena Trust will respond.

Tom Orisich updated the Board on the Mapping Committee meeting. Mr. Orisich reported that Milena Trust is in the process of revising the regulations. She will submit the revisions to the committee for review when authorized to move forward with this task. Mr. Orisich stated that the committee is making good progress.
Executive Director’s Report 


There was no Executive Director’s report.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT

Milena Trust reported that the concept sheet to allow a Property Line Surveyor or Professional Land Surveyor to serve on the Board has been approved by the Secretary. This legislation will be combined with an Architects bill and will be submitted to the Governor.
MSS Report

Rena Butler announced that the planning for the MSS Fall Conference is complete and registration will be opening soon. She requested a list of the newly licensed land surveyors, and their wall certificates, be provided to MSS to be handed out at the awards presentation.

Ms. Butler reported that the Workforce Development Future Surveyor Pilot Program is finished and three out of five companies have hired their interns. 

The Certified Survey Technician (CST) Examination Review class was held on July 29 and the exam will be given on August 5, 2017. Tom Orisich questioned if MSS is exploring the possibility of submitting a bill regarding licensing GIS Photogrammetrists and Ms. Butler reported that she had no knowledge of this.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


A motion (IV) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by Tammy Rollins and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:55 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd floor conference room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:10 a.m.
Applications for Review
Following a review by a minimum of two board members, motion (V) was made and unanimously carried to approve the following applications:

Jeremy McCombs for PS exam
Colton Cilento for PS exam

Joseph Agenbroad for PS exam and 

James Wagner for reciprocity

OTHER business 

Tammy Rollins will be attending future Complaint Committee meetings. 
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on September 6, 2017.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


There are two new complaints. Don Ocker provided the status of the active complaints:

16-LS-05
Consent Order pending

16-LS-07
Consent Order pending

17-LS-03
Investigating

17-LS-04
Investigating

17-LS-06
Consent Order pending

18-LS-01
Investigating

18-LS-02
Closed

A motion (VI) was made by TJ Frazier, seconded by Tammy Rollins and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (VII) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by TJ Frazier and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:17 a.m.


Without Corrections


(
With Corrections


Signature on File


John Mettee, Chairman

Date:
September 6, 2017
